Minutes of Health and Safety Committee meeting held at 9.30am on Monday, 8th October 2015 at Caldicot Town Council.  

Present: 
Cllrs D Evans [Chairman], F J Harvey, F Rowberry, P Stevens


Mr O Williams, H& S Consultant, Ellis Whittam


[In attendance:  Gail McIntyre, Clerk]

1. Apologies:  None
2.
Declarations of Interest

Cllrs F Rowberry and P Stevens declared an interest in Caldicot AFC

3.
To Meet with Mr Oliver Williams, Health & Safety Consultant, Ellis Whittam to  

          Carry out Annual Review of Health and Safety Documents and produce General 

          Risk Assessment Report and Prioritized Action Plan
Cllr D Evans welcomed Oliver Williams and requested the report in time for Town Council/Estimates Committee .
4        To Undertake Health & Safety Inspections of Town Council Sites
The Committee undertook a visual inspection of Town Council sites:  

 
(a) 
Town Council Building 

Interior/Exterior 
It was recommended:

· Fan at side of building is taken down and cleaned

· Fan at rear of building is repaired

· Request quotation for UPVC cleaning below windows

· Request quotation for clearing moss and replace with chippings at ‘pathway’ side of building

· Obtain quotation to re-paint/spray KEEP CLEAR marking in car park


Resurfacing – not required


(b)
Tymperleys

· check with Nick Hill that the lease is explicit with regards to repairs required to cover Town Council eg sink unit
· Nick Hill is requested to produce proof of licence of new leasee to confirm operating correctly

(c)
Jubilee Way Toilets

· A leak identified next to the electric box – floor wet.  Advise Rob Nancarrow, Mon CC urgently
· Disabled toilet – need to periodically check alarm – suggested monthly

Re: litter beneath ramps – hazard if lighted cigarette dropped.  Recommend request quotes for upstanding


(d)
Allotments
· Cllr F Rowberry reported the gate at the entrance at Sandy Lane site required uplifting.  It was recommended levelling out – stone chippings/tarmac/concrete ‘ramp’ at gate - request quotations 
· It was recommended to send a letter to plot holders to remove any items leaning against the fence, especially Neddern Way side as resident boundaries (or place notices)
· Bindweed problem on ‘lane’ side fence.   It was recommended spraying as it appears to be coming from the lane.

   
(e)
Land at top of Sandy Lane

· Cllr D Evans advised of a complaint from a resident re: overhanging line of trees.  The Clerk advised she had sought advice from J Pinder, Tree Surgeon (see e-mail)   Cllr Evans requested advice from Tree Surgeon, Mon CC – Tim Bradfield to contact the Clerk with view to meeting.

· It was recommended:

a)
Manage trees, ie trim back or
b)
Take out line of trees nearest boundary and clean up

· Reference was made to contacting R Millinship/P Marshall re: quotation for works.  It was also suggested chipping wood and selling back to Mon CC
(f)
King George V Playing Fields

Compound

· It was recommended to cut trees to height of compound and clearing up around the area – weeds, rubbish etc and removal - request quotations RG/JR
· Ref: broken bench from cemetery – contact family 

· Drain cover required in car park

Playing Fields

· 15 bollards missing – Health & Safety Issue – remaining holes to be filled in asap – Request R Graham
Play Area

· Recommend more picnic tables

· Annual inspection by Mon CC – minor requirements 
· Inspected monthly by Mon CC

Signs

· Mon CC to erect ‘No Dog Fouling’ signs asap:

1 x entrance

1 x children’s play area

1 x AFC fence

Bowls Club

· Sprinkler caps x 2 require repairing 

· Request remove ‘pile’ from outside shed 

· Metal bench outside changing room – jagged edges – request attend


Allotments Rear Bowls Club

· 2 plots appeared not cultivated



AFC Area - No inspection undertaken of AFC area


          (g)
Cemetery
· 2 x Cremated Remains spaces built around with small wooden fence – could cause problems for strimming

· 3 x spaces built around in Children’s area
· It was recommended that notices are placed to advise:

i)
that flower receptacles to be placed on grave space tablet/headstone only

(difficulty in grass cutting)
The committee considered location of new graves – it was suggested that the bottom corner be used to ensure access for gravedigger vehicle.

